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Reference:   EIR.13908.24 

Subject:    Ambulance fumes 

Date of Request: 28 February 2024 

 

Requested: 
 

The number of complaints received by the organisation submitted by paramedics raising concerns 
over fumes released by idle ambulances outside of hospitals between January 1st 2023 and 
February 28th 2024. 
 
Please provide the information in the form of a numerical value broken down by month. 
 

Response: 
 

Hywel Dda University Health Board (UHB) regrets to inform you that it does not hold the 
information requested. 
 
However, whilst operating in accordance with Regulation 9(1) of the Environmental Information 
Regulation 2004 (EIR), the UHB has a duty to provide advice and assistance. 
 
Therefore, as set out in Regulation 10(1)(b) of the EIR, we recommend that you redirect your 
request to the Freedom of Information Team in Welsh Ambulance Services NHS Trust, who may 
be able to help you further with your enquiry. Contact details are as follows:- 
 
FOI.amb@wales.nhs.uk or alternatively, you can contact: Freedom of Information Officer, Welsh 
Ambulance Services NHS Trust Headquarters, Ty Elwy, Unit 7, Ffordd Richard Davies, St Asaph 
Business Park, St Asaph, Denbighshire, LL17 0LJ. 
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